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Message from 
the Headmistress

Dear Parents and Students,

This school year marks a new gradual start 
for our students to fully experience campus 
life again. With the heightened disinfecting 
precautions in campus, social distancing 
measures and the increased vaccination rate 
among students in our school, I am excited to 
see our students enjoying school life through 
participation of various activities. 

To create venues for these educational activities, the 
campus has been undergoing major transformation with vibrancy and modernity as the school 
devotes resources to energize learning environment. Through these years, the school has 
been preparing inspirational study environment for the students. The transformation began 
with a refreshed look inside and out with enhanced new facilities in classrooms. The all 
colourful Visual Arts Room is the artistic portal for our young designers while the STEAM 
Lab – debuted this autumn, is now the engine to launch our curious explorers into the infinite 
universe of creativity. This metamorphosis does not stop here. With the completion of the 
audio-visual enhancements at the school hall, events and functions of different topics and 
natures are soon to be unfolded for our students and parents.

The school believes a wide variety of unique learning experiences would ignite the students’ 
spark for dreams for further studies and career in the future. Equestrian Programme and 
the Library Club Experience are some of many all-new activities this year. More initiatives 
would be implemented to shape students’ eagerness for life-wide learning. Green Picnic, a 
long anticipated event by students, was held in November 2022 with great memories created 
for all of them. Parents of Primary 1 students were invited to join the trip with their 
children for the fun-filled excursion. I am glad to get to know the parents participated in 
the day and share our thoughts in building these children for success through education.

Participation of parents in our students’ school life is one of the prime sources in their 
successes. The school will do the very best in inviting all parents to take part in functions 
and events together with the students for the ever-strong parent-child bonding. I am looking 
forward to getting to know parents of every student and listen to your thoughts in how the 
school could work hand-in-hand with you for a bright future for our young minds.

Ms CHUI Sau-man
Headmistress
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The achievements of the students were celebrated on 11 August 2022. The 
Prize-giving Day brought the whole school together to recognize the hard work 
that the students have put into not only their academic work but also extra-

curricular activities. The range of outside awards was heartening, as it 
showed that our students have a wide range of interests and abilities. 
Some of the awardees performed their Verse Speaking, Multi-language 

Stories and told a beautiful story through Sand 
Art. Congratulations to all awardees.

I was very happy to be 
one of the awardees. 
Thank you for all the 
teachers’ hard work. I 
will study hard.

When I first got 
my awards, I felt 
v e r y  h o n o r e d 
a n d  p r o u d  o f 
my achievements 
d u r i n g  t h e  s c h o o l 
year. I have worked 
very hard to achieve 
my goals.

I was happy when 
I got the award. 
Thank you LCU. 
I wish I could go 
to P.5A next year and 
study in my dream secondary 
school after I graduate. 

Aqsa 3A Swopnil 4B

Everest 5A

Li Sum Yi 6A
I  w a s  v e r y  h a p p y  a n d 

surprised that I got the 
award. Thank you to 

all the teachers who 
helped and supported 
me. I’ll continue to 
study hard.

Prize-giving Day (2021-2022)
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The Graduation Day was held on 5 August 2022 in the 
school hall. It was a big day for our P.6 graduates to 
celebrate and reflect upon their achievements and 
memories over the course of their primary school 
educational journey with their parents and teachers.

It is heart-warming to see our P.6 graduates pulling 
through to the end of their primary schooling amidst all 
the uncertainties generated by the COVID-19 pandemic.

The ceremony climaxed with the graduates singing on 
stage “In This Moment” – Tribute for all teachers.

6A

6C

6B

6D

“Let’s welcome our honourable guests.”

“Congratulations to all the graduates!“

An unforgettable moment to show our thanks to all teachers.

Graduation Day (2021-2022)

Graduates shared the Joyfulness with 

one another on this “Big Day”.
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Hello, I am Mr. Yip. I have been a teacher since 2007. I am excited 
to have the opportunity to teach in Li Cheng Uk Government 

Primary School and meet students with different cultures. I teach 
Mathematics, General Studies and IT. I like playing basketball very 
much. I hope all of you have an enjoyable school life.

Introduction of New Teachers

YIP Ka-shun

Hello, everyone! I am Miss Leung. It is so nice to meet all of you in 
the LCU family. I am a subject teacher of Chinese Language and P.E. 
I love all kinds of sports, including ball games, aquatic and rhythmic 
activities. I really enjoy hiking because when I’m standing at the 
peak of a mountain, with my eyes wide open, I take a deep breath 
and my troubles fade away. Indeed, there are lots of beautiful hiking 
trails and routes with breathtaking mountains in Hong Kong. What kind of 
activities do you like the most? No matter which activities you are doing, please remember 
that your safety is always the first priority.

Ms LEUNG Ching-yee

Ms CHOY Siu-ling
Hello everyone! I am Ms Choy. I am glad to join LCU family this year. I 
am the class teacher of 2B and I teach Chinese and Putonghua. I enjoy 

travelling because it can enrich my knowledge and broaden my horizons. 
How about you? Do you like travelling too? Come and share your hobbies 
with me during recess! I am looking forward to having a good time with 

all of you this year!

Hi everyone. This is Miss Iu. I am an English and Music teacher. I 
used to teach in secondary schools. To me, it is a special experience 
teaching students of different races in a government school. I have 
two daughters who are at the beginning of their careers, so we are 
all facing a new page in our life now. It is impressive to find that most 
students in LCU are fluent in spoken English. I look forward to enjoying 
the learning journey with you all.

Ms IU Kam-man
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Hello boys and girls! I am Miss Kwok. It is my pleasure to join the 
LCU family.

I am the class teacher of 2D. I teach Mathematics and Putonghua. My 
hobbies include travelling, playing pipa and doing yoga. Do you enjoy 
travelling around Hong Kong? Do you like listening to Chinese music? What 
sports do you like? Hope you can enjoy your school time with me. Love you all!

Hi, everyone! I am Ms Ng. I am so happy to be back at LCU. I am the 
class teacher of 1D. I am teaching Chinese and General Studies this 
year. I like to go swimming and play with my dogs during my spare 
time. I also like travelling around the world because I can explore new 
surroundings and engage with people in different countries. I am looking 
forward to chatting with you around school.

Hi, I’m Mr Wa. I have dedicated my life to helping others. I have 
been a teacher for over thirty years, but this is my first year 

working at LCUGPS. I hope we can support each other to grow 
together. I have always had a love of Mathematics, and I enjoy 
spending time with my cats.

Hello everyone, I am Mr. Yu. It is an honour to be one of the 
teachers at Li Cheng Uk Government Primary School! I am looking 
forward to getting to know you all and guiding all students to have a 
successful academic year. Teaching has always been my passion, and I 
will let our students see the joy and fun in learning. I believe this will 
encourage them to love learning and continue to expand their knowledge.

Ms KWOK Yan-yi

Ms NG Yee-man

Mr WA Kwai-lun

Mr YU Kai-chun
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Hi everyone! My name is Mr Matt and I’m from Wales in the United 
Kingdom. Maybe you can try to find it on a map? 

I’m really excited to be joining LCU and meeting all of the wonderful 
students here. In my spare time I enjoy lots of different sports, but my 

favourite is rugby – the national sport in Wales. I also really enjoy reading, 
swimming, playing squash, and travelling to other countries and learning about different 
cultures. I look forward to working with you all. Come and have a quick chat if you see me!

I am Ms Au. I am teaching English and General Studies this year. I 
am glad to be part of the LCU family. It is a wonderful experience 
teaching students coming from different nations. I enjoy interacting 
with my students. In the year ahead, I am eager to learn some new 
languages from you. Will you be my language teacher? In my free time, 
I love to play the piano, dance and participate in scout activities. Do you 
want to join these activities with me? I hope to see you all around school, 
remember to say hi to me.

Hello boys and girls. I am Ms Ho. I am glad to join LCU this year. 
The subjects I teach in LCU are Chinese and Music. My hobbies are 
travelling and watching Korean dramas. The food I prefer is chocolate 
and ice cream. As a music teacher, of course I like listening to music. I 
also attend Latin dance lessons in my leisure time. Please approach me 
to share your favorites when you are free.

Hello! I’m Miss Kwok. I’m sure most of the students in LCU already 
know me because I joined the big family last year. I teach Chinese, 
English and VA. When I’m free, I go hiking, travelling, listen to music 

and take pictures. I plan to visit Kenya in Africa and Machu Picchu in 
South America. The former is famous for its wildlife migration and it 

is stunning. The latter is an ancient city and was declared a UNESCO 
World Heritage site in 1983. 

We are going to have a fabulous school year full of fun and learning this year. Together we 
make a team. I’m looking forward to getting to know you more!

Mr Matt MCKEOWN

Ms AU Suk-yan

Ms HO Yee-wa

Ms KWOK Lai-lee
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P.1 students learned 
to deve lop some 
self-care and self-
learning skills.

P.1 Orientation Day and 
Transition Programme

To help P.1 students develop a smooth 
and happy transition from kindergarten 
to primary school life, we offered a 
2-week transition programme to them 
at the beginning of the school year. 

P.1 students learnt how to manage their 
emotions, follow teacher’s instructions, 
develop their self-care skills and a 
sense of belonging to school through 
the structured programmes and the 
learning skill workshops.

Teachers gave parents some information in the talk on P.1 Orientation Day.

Parents met with class teacher and 
get some useful information.

All P.1 students enjoyed hav
ing the 

transition programme very much.
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National Education
HKSAR is an inalienable part of our nation, and the promotion of national education 
in the school is of crucial importance. As such, flag-raising ceremonies are held 
weekly to strengthen everybody’s national awareness. Learning the appropriate 
manners and etiquette to attend the flag-raising ceremonies also reinforces the 
moral value of respect among students. 

To help our students understand the Constitution and the Basic Law which form 
the constitutional basis of the society, our school has joined the Basic Law Student 
Ambassador Scheme organized by the EDB. Ten students from P.5 and P.6 take up 
the role of ambassadors and help to promote the Basic Law in the School.

In November, the Dun Huang Mobile Exhibition was held. This exposed students to 
ancient Chinese culture and art. In addition, all classes participated in a colouring 
competition on the theme of national security, and joined the 2022 National Day 
Online Quiz Competition at the HK Education City platform. Students’ efforts in all 
these activities are highly appreciated. 

Our flag-raising team 
members are serious and 
responsible.

The weekly flag-raising ceremony takes place in the school playground.

D
un

 H
uang Mobile Exhibition
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Ng Shing Yau 4A

Khan Aleena 4A

Chan Hiu Long 5A

Tasnima 3A

Students put in a lot of effort in the colouring competition.

The Dunhuang  Mogao 
Caves are one of the most 

valuable UNSECO World Heritage 
Sites. The cave paintings and carvings 

have so many fascinating stories to tell 
that many people are attracted to this 
tourist spot every year. Thanks to the 
generosity of the Hong Kong Repertory 
Theatre and the Hong Kong Museum, 

which shared their wonderful learning 
resources ,  our  students 
could have a glimpse of 
such valuable culture. 

Using AR technology, 
our students could 
scan the codes on 
the  pos te r s  and 
“walk into” the caves 
to take a look.

D
un

 H
uang Mobile Exhibition

National Education Parent-child Colouring Competition

第一屆 校園推廣計劃《國安．家好》《基本法》及《港區國安法》
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The Visit from the

On 27th September, Ms Eugenia Chung and Ms Jamie Tse from the 
Constitutional and Mainland Affairs Bureau (CMAB) visited LCU and 
joined the learning activities with our students on the bus named 
“Constitution and Basic Law Mobile Classroom”; and the “Mobile 
Game Booths” which were equipped with interactive computer games 
in relation to the Constitution and the Basic Law.

Although Mr Clement Woo, the Under Secretary for Constitutional 
and Mainland Affairs, could not join us on that day, he expressed 
his gratitude to our students for presenting him with some 
thoughtful and creative messages. He also encouraged our students 
to enjoy learning about the Constitution and the Basic Law.

The Under Secretary 
for Constitutional and 
Mainland Affairs,  Mr 
Clement Woo, expressed 
h i s  grat i tude  to  our 
students for presenting 
him these thoughtful and 
creative message cards.

Constitutional and Mainland Affairs Bureau

Our esteemed guests from the Constitutional and Mainland Affairs 
Bureau visited LCU and joined the learning activities with our students.

Our student ambassadors 
shared the masterpieces 
and good works with our 
esteemed guests.
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Our LCU students had so much fun through the 
interaction with our guests.

What a nice memory for us! 13



LCU students are all very creative! They 
created their own firework patterns and 
conducted an awesome firework display 
in the activity week.

We love China! Let’s celebrate National Day together!

National Day Cross-curricular Project

To celebrate the National Day, our school organized 
the National Day Cross-curricular Project through 
interdisciplinary learning in the subjects of English 
language, Chinese language, Mathematics, General 
Studies, Visual Arts, Information Technology and 
Music. The project echoes the national education set 
forth by the EDB, by fostering our students with 
a sense of national identity and promoting Chinese 
culture.

We are delighted that the National Day Cross-
curricular Project was video-shot by the Curriculum 
Development Institute which can be watched on the 
EDB Educational Multimedia website:

https://emm.edcity.hk/media/1_jja0flv

Let’s appreciate the fruitful work of 
our students!

(22 September to 28 September)

Students cherished learning about 
Chinese history and culture together!
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National Day Cross-curricular Project

In order to promote national education and enhance a sense of national identity 
among students, staff and parents, a wide variety of creative and meaningful learning 
activities and tasks were conducted during the National Day Cross-curricular Week. 

With great support from teachers of different subjects, all students learnt a lot 
about our country as evidenced by their wonderful masterpieces.

Students’ outstanding work:
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Our P.4 students learnt about the Hong 
Kong-Zhuhai-Macau Bridge and found out 
that it is the longest bridge-cum-tunnel sea 
crossing in the world. To admire the beauty 
of this world-class infrastructure, pupils used 
paper to build 3-D models of the bridge.

This model simulates the structures 
of a suspension bridge. This is a replica of the Qianjiang 7th Bridge 

in Hangzhou. It was opened in 2013.

4A Ng Shing Yau, Khan Aleena
4C Bui Ngoc Linh
4B Usman Fazeelat

Kien used lego blocks to build the 
Nanjing Eye Pedestrian Bridge. 
It is in Nanjing and is the first 
sightseeing pedestrian bridge 
overlooking the Yangtze River.

5A Bui Trung Kien
6A Saleemah and 
Lu Wing Yan

6B Lovedeep and parents

Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao Bridge

Students’ work on

 “Modern Bridges of China”

Nanjing Eye Pedestrian Bridge

Qianjiang 7th Bridge (錢江七橋) 
(Hangzhou)
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Values Education

Our students and parents 
took pride in selling flags.
They are our best role 
models!

Parent-child Flag Selling Day
(Children's Thalassemia Foundation)

In order to promote the value of empathy and encourage students to serve the community, 
a variety of interesting parent-child activities and meaningful community services are 
arranged by the school this year. Here is the latest episode about the activities which 
were held in September and October 2022.

We learnt a lot about food waste and food support through Bread Run!

There was a total 35 pairs of 
parents and children that took 
part in the Flag Selling Day on 
17 September 2022 to give 
support to Children’s Thalassemia 
Foundation. We aimed to promote 
public awareness of thalassemia 
and to support thalassemia 
patients by buying iron removal 
equipment and accessories.

Every day more than 3,200 tons of food waste is 
sent to landfills in Hong Kong, while more than one 
million people live in poverty struggling to afford 
nutritious meals. LCU students are on a mission to 
change that and took part in a project called ‘Bread 
Run’ with parents and teachers on 18 October 
2022. This project is organized and supported by 
Feeding Hong Kong. We wanted to thrive on the 
support of the community to reduce food waste 
and provide food for charities.

Bravo! We did a great job for society! 

Bread Run

Student’s efforts are highly appreciated!
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The PTA Annual General Meeting 2022-2023 was held in the school 
hall on 22 October 2022 with about 110 attendees joining the event.

The AGM commenced with the Headmistress’ welcoming speech. This was 
followed by Ms Ireen, our PTA Chairperson, delivering the annual report on the 
PTA’s activities in 2021-22. Ms Yau, our Treasurer, then presented the Annual 

Financial Report. Our PTA members cast their votes after the presentation of the 
9 candidates’ election statements. Witnessed by our parent members, the votes were 

counted and the SMC Parent Manager and the PTA Committee Members were elected. 
Afterwards, packed refreshments were distributed to our parents to mark the end of 
the occasion. It was a pleasant occasion enjoyed by parents and teachers alike.

PTA Annual General Meeting (AGM)

PTA Executive Committee (2022-2023)
Post Parent Committee Teacher Committee

Advisor - Ms Chui Sau Man
Chairperson Ms Ireen Sultana -

Vice-chairperson Ms Rose Complido Rasco Ms Lee Kwong Yung
Secretary Ms Subba Sucheetra Ms Devneer
Treasurer Ms Dale Q. Donato Ms Yau Shuk Ling

Welfare and Activities
Coordinators

Ms Sajila Gulfareed
Ms Rani Rama

Ms Wong Yuen Kwan
Ms Sung Yi Tim, Angela

Liaison Officer Ms Yolanda Marquez Ms Pong Hoi Yan
Ms Chan Ka Yi

Certificates of Appreciation presented to all PTA Committee Members 2021-22.
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Parents cast their votes for their desired candidates

2022-2023 PTA Committee Members

Witnessed by parents, the votes w
ere carefully counted

Unlocking the ballot box for 

SMC Parent Manager
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Hi! I am Rivera Matthew Mangiliman. I graduated from LCUGPS last year. I am currently 
studying at La Salle College. My new school has a very big campus. I need to study many new 
subjects and the teaching style is different from what I was used to. Most lessons are taught 
in English and there is sufficient NCS support. Therefore, I can understand the teaching easily. 
I have lots of homework. It has barely been a month, but my schedule is already packed.

I am impressed by the “Bring Your Own Device” policy. We can bring a laptop to school. It is so 
useful and convenient. I like using the laptop to study at recess too.

There are different clubs and teams which suit our interests. I have already joined some 
groups, such as the Robotics team. 

Good luck to all of you and I hope you have a bright future!Rivera Matthew 
Mangiliman

Messages from the Graduates
Hello LCU family! I am Sacheen and I’m currently studying in Wah Yan College, Kowloon. It is a boys school. I graduated from LCU last year. My journey in LCU has been an important stage in my life since I have become more mature and independent. Now, I have started a new stage here in Wah Yan College, Kowloon.
My first day here was great. I was excited and thrilled to meet my new friends and teachers so I got up early and got dressed. When I entered the school, I was surprised to see my new green and vast school campus with many facilities. The paintings and monuments were also amazing too.
Then, I walked up the stairs and along the corridors and finally reached my spacious classroom. I found my fellow Wahyanites (that’s what we call our brothers at school) sitting and chatting happily there. I waved at them and they waved back. Next, my class teacher came and explained to us the rules and regulations. After the class period, lessons started. There is a variety of new subjects so it is a bit difficult to catch up but I will try my best to overcome the challenges. 
There will be a lot of obstacles in the future. With the guidance and foundation built in LCU, I will conquer them with determination. Good luck to all of you and the future graduates! Gurung Sacheen

Hi everyone! I’m Haniya, one of the LCU graduates from last year. I’m now studying at Maryknoll Convent 

School (Secondary Section). On my first day at Maryknoll, I felt a little bit nervous, but I was excited to 

get to know everyone at MCS. I made many friends quite quickly. 

On Orientation Day, all my schoolmates and I were welcomed by an opening speech from our Headmistress. 

We also got a school tour of our campus. You might not believe it, but 4 of my friends and I got lost! 

The second day was also exciting, and so was my timetable. It’s a bit different from what I was 

accustomed to at LCU. We have split classes, meaning half of my class would stay in the classroom 

with one teacher while the other half would go to another room with another teacher. We have 

new subjects now like Technology and Living, where we learn to cook and sew; Life and Society, 

which is a mix of GS, Business and Accounting. We also learn Literature in English; Chinese 

History, Junior Science. We are assigned to different rooms according to the subjects. Besides, 

we also need to change classrooms continuously and hand in homework on different due dates.

My advice to all future graduates is that you should always stay calm and be confident when facing difficulties. If you are 

outgoing and friendly, everyone will be your friend. I wish you a bright future!

Shahid Haniya
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Messages from the Graduates Hi! I’m Esme, a graduate from LCU. 
I’m currently studying in True Light 
Girls’ College. Life is fantastic 
here! My first day was just like in 
Primary one, except that I’m much 
more confident now. There’s a True 

Light Bonds programme where we 
meet our assigned mentors 

from Form 4. They help us 
adapt to the new environment. 

Unlike in primary school, we 
have lockers, so we don’t have 
to  carry  the  heavy  books 

around. There are many different clubs and societies 

too. I’m a member of the Red Cross Youth Unit.

To all the P.6 students, ALL THE BEST!

Gurung Esme

Hello! I’m Zhang Ho Wai. I graduated 
from LCU last year. I am now studying in 
La Salle College.

When I first got the news of being 
admitted to this school, I was very excited 
as it was one of the best schools in Hong 
Kong. But on my first school day, I found 
that there are many local Chinese 
students and it wasn’t very easy to 
adapt to the new environment. In 
the first week, I made some NCS 
friends in other classes. 

Now I am getting to know the new environment fairly well, 
life in secondary school is much easier. I have made some 
friends in my own class. I think the biggest challenge for me 
is studying Chinese subjects, such as Chinese History.

Wish you all the best and I would like to thank all the 
teachers of LCU for helping me prepare to face the 
challenges I am encountering!

Zhang Ho Wai

Hi everyone! My name is Li Chun Yim 
and l am studying in Ying Wa College 
now. I miss LCUGPS and my friends 
very much. On the orientation day, we 
had a group activity to help us adapt 
to the new school. I met many new 
teachers and classmates, they were 
very nice!

We got a tour around the school. 
There were a lot of facilities! 
There are four basketball courts, 
one football ground, a music 
room, a science lab, two computer 
rooms, a woodcraft workshop and a swimming pool! There are 
different subjects such as History and Chinese History. There 
are also a lot of ECA clubs like the Photography Club, and Maths 
Club. Although l am Chinese, I think learning Chinese is a big 
challenge for me. I will try to overcome it.

I had an unforgettable and great time in LCU. For all P.6 
students, don’t worry, things may get challenging but you 
will get over it. Hope you will get over your difficulties and 
be happy. Goodbye and Thank You!

Li Chun Yim

Hello everyone! My name is Chhetri Jeremy Ninsan. I am studying at HKMA David Li Kwok Po College. I have to study many new subjects including Integrated Science, Integrated Humanities and French. Secondary school life is different from my primary school. I have to make new friends and I have lots of homework to do. However, I have found some ways to relieve the stress, such as reading books, playing video games and watching movies. There are some new things too, such as the class committee, student council and cabinet elections. In HKMA, we have a volleyball court, a basketball court and a soccer pitch. The classrooms are very big and the general office is on the ground floor. We have 
to switch classrooms during 
lessons too. Although secondary 
school life is fascinating, I miss 
my primary school life.

Chhetri Jeremy Ninsan

Hi everyone! My name is Jenet. It has been a few months since I graduated from LCU and started 
studying in Carmel Secondary School. Let me tell you about my experience. 

My secondary school is bigger than LCU, which has facilities that we don’t have in primary school 
like the science laboratory and tuck shop. So you might get lost on the first few days. There are 
also some new subjects in secondary school too, like Science, Life and society and Home Economics.

In secondary school, you might have to submit your homework on different days instead of the 
next day like what we did in primary school. It is a bit confusing but I would treat it as a fun 
game.

Although secondary school life is full of challenges and it seems hard at first, once you get 
used to the new environment you will see that it's not as difficult as you thought.Onwufuju Jenet 

Chinonso 21



Hybrid Visits to Riding School 
and Pony Ride

To enrich student learning in authentic settings, 40 of our students were 
invited by the Hong Kong Equestrian Federation (HKEF) to visit a riding 
school to learn about these amazing animals and even had the opportunity 
to ride a pony. 

During this two-day programme, students first learnt about the fundamentals 
of caring for a horse, including horse shoeing, the life of a pony, how to feed 
the animals, and also learnt about equestrian shows. Our pupils were amazed to 
have the opportunity to learn so much about these beautiful creatures.

On the second day, students had an unforgettable time as they were 
able to get some real hands-on experience by paying a visit to see 
the horses up close in the stables. After this came the moment that 
everyone had been waiting for – a chance to ride the ponies! While riding 
it is important to take necessary safety precautions. Our students put 
on their helmets before mounting the horses using the wooden steps. 
Students learnt how to slip into the stirrups and hold the saddle properly 
so that they could fully enjoy the ride. The day culminated with students 
having the opportunity to take photos with the miniature ponies. 

“Hi, everybody! My 
name is Rubbie!”

Students took group photos with two hybrid ponies! Lovely moment!
We learnt the daily routines about horse keeping.

Put on a helmet to ride 
the ponies safely.

The coach let us touch the pony one by one. It was so soft. Amazing! 

The coach feeds 
the ponies every 
day. No doubt 
the ponies love 
him so much! It 
was adorable! 

“Hi! My name 
is Bubbles!”
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Dress Casual Day
Empathy is essential in shaping one’s 

personality. This is especially true in a 
multi-cultural campus in which non-Chinese 
speaking learners are socializing in the 
local context. Our Dress Casual Day was 
held on Friday, 28th October 2022. It 
is a charitable activity helping students 
to build empathy from a young age. Via 

participation in this school collective event, 
the learners were able to develop a sense of 

citizenship and broader their sense of social responsibility. 

Students enthusiastically donated to 
this charitable cause and were proud 
to show off their cultural costumes to 
their peers.

The students’ generosity and the 
empathy that they demonstrated 
throughout the day was greatly 
appreciated. We are sure that they 
will benefit from the altruistic mindset that was 

developed during the day.
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School Picnic
The word “Picnic” fi l ls  everyone with great 
enthusiasm and joy. Students are free from doing 
studies and completing assignments and can take a 
break from classroom studies to engage in life wide 
learning. Such was the case when our students took 
part in the LCU annual school picnic on 28.11.2022.

P.4 - P.6 Po Leung Kuk Tai Tong Holiday Camp

 

Our P.4 to P.6 students 
went to Po Leung Kuk Tai 

Tong Holiday Camp. It is a well 
facilitated camp site with football 

field, basketball court, play area, sport 
climbing wall, badminton court and rope 
course. The school prepared a ready-to-
go bag for students with various balls 
and ropes. Interaction among pupils 

during the recreational activities 
let us bond, play, connect 

and learn from one 
another. 
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Our P.1 parents had a great bonding 
experience with their kids in Kadoorie Farm 
and Botanic Garden. We arrived in the 
Plaza and took the downhill walking route. 
On the way, students saw the wildlife 
sanctuary, the native mammal display, 
the reptile house and the insect house. 
Everybody had a great time. 

P.1 Kadoorie Farm and Botanic Garden
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Our P.2 and P.3 students went to the Po Leung Kuk 
Pak Tam Chung Holiday Camp in Sai Kung. They 
were delighted to play on the air castle, badminton 
and table tennis. They also found out how a spider 
captured a live bee on a web between two trees; 
it seems they had a GS lesson in nature! How 
wonderful was this experience. 

LCU would never let the students who chose to 
stay at school down. We prepared two visual 
arts activities, namely Zentangle drawing and 
clay making. Students found it very relaxing and 
appreciated this mindful activity a lot. After 
that, they stayed in the hall to appreciate a 
movie called Wonder. The message ‘to be kind to 
all those around us’ was passed to the audience. 

I drew a bird with zen drawing skill.

P.2 - P.3 Po Leung Kuk Pak Tam Chung Holiday Camp

Activities at School

I made an animal in the clay making class.
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Answers
1.	You planet!
2.	A box of quackers!
3.	So they can fight nights!
4.	With ten-tickles!
5.	A carrot!
6.	A milkshake!

5. What’s orange 
and sounds like 
a parrot?

and

Word puzzles are a great way of learning new words and practicing your 
spelling, as well as developing your problem-solving skills. Cryptograms 
are a special type of word puzzle which contain a hidden message. Can 
you unscramble the names of these countries to find the secret message?

Cryptogram

Did you know that people have been telling jokes for thousands of years? The world’s 
oldest recorded joke comes from the Middle East and is almost 4,000 years old!

APTSNIAK

LNPEA

IPLIPEIHSNP

ANCHI

ANIDI

SHBANGLADE

AIMETVN

SENADIONI

PEGYT

15

6 7 12

16 17

9

3

4 1

10 13 11

14 5

18 8

2

W R

W

U R

U F R

R

1 2 3 4

9 10 4 11

5 7 46 4 8

1312 14 1715 16 18

Did you kno
w that cryp

togram 

comes from Ancient Greek 

and means ‘hidd
en word’?

(Answer)

Joke Time

1.	What’s the best way 
to throw a birthday 
party on Mars?

2. What do you get 
when you put 3 
ducks in a box?

3. Why do dragons 
sleep during the 
day?

6. What does 
a cow call an 
earthquake?

4. How do you make 
an octopus laugh?

(For More Jokes)

Fun Games
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The h Celebration is one of the 
biggest events of the year. This year, we 

celebrated Christmas with enthusiasm and passion 
on 20 December 2022. The delightful merriment really 

came alive with various performances and activities.

Students of the school choir and parent volunteers got together 
to sing joyfully and dance on stage. The essence of Christmas could 

really be seen when the magician and juggler enriched the school 
with positive energy and excitement through their spectacular stage 
performances. Students were also having fun with various Christmas-
themed amusement booths and class parties.

With the objective of arousing students' awareness of environmental 
protection and developing their sense of responsibility towards 
the environment, “Parent-Child Up-cycle Christmas Decoration 
Competition” was held successfully before Christmas.  Getting 

into the green spirit, artwork was decorated with a beautiful 
assortment of handmade Christmas-themed decorations 

and recycled materials. We were delighted that the 
competition was so successful and helped to 

contribute to a memorable Christmas 
Celebration at LCU.

 Christmas Celebration
The juggler 

was twisting balloo
ns for 

the students
. They were overjoye

d.

Many thanks  to  our 
devoted parent volunteers 
for designing and making 
interesting booth games 
to light up the festival.

E v e r y o n e 
enjoyed the 
class party 
very much.
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 Christmas Celebration

The magician and the juggler invited our students to perform with them on stage.

What a wonderful 
Christmas Celebration!

Congratulations to the winners of the Parent-child Up-cycle Christmas Decoration Competition.

Our parent volunteers performed with our senior choir members to sing Christmas carols. 
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Did you know that over 550 billion plastic bottles are used each year? 
That’s more than 1 million bottles per minute! Unfortunately less than 
10% of plastic bottles are recycled. But it isn’t just plastic bottles that 
can be recycled, there are lots of other things that we can recycle. 
Recycling Day is held every year on 15th November, but there’s no 
reason why every day shouldn’t be a recycling day.

A Greener Planet

We throw away too many things and make 
too much rubbish and lots of the things we 
throw in the bin take thousands of years to 
decompose. Every time you want to throw 
something in the bin, STOP and THINK about 
the three Rs. Can you REDUCE it? Can you 
REUSE it? Can you RECYCLE it?

1

2 3

4

5

6

9

8

7

10

Reuse!
Don't throw away plastic bags. Keep them and use them again.
Don't put old clothes and toys in the bin. Give them to people in need.
Don't throw away wrapping paper from presents – carefully open the present and use the paper again!

2.	 The wise use of water, land, and other 
resources to minimize waste or loss

5.	 Meant to be thrown away after one use
6.	 Grown with only natural fertilizers
8.	 To use less or make less waste
9.	 An area where garbage is dumped and 

covered with dirt
10.	Things that are thrown away

ACROSS

1.	 Harmful materials in the soil, air, or water
3.	 The surroundings in which a person, 

animal, or plant lives
4.	 To make new things from old materials
7.	 To use again

DOWN

The Three R’s Crossword Puzzle

(Answers)

What are the three Rs?
Reduce!

Reduce paper. Always use both sides of the paper for writing, drawing and printing - we need to save our trees!Reduce  p l a s t i c  bot t l e s .  F i l l  a reusable bottle with water each day.Reduce plastic bags. Take your own bag to the shop.

Recycle!
If we make something new from old 

paper, glass and plastic, we save 

energy and look after the planet. 

Don't throw away anything that 

you can recycle, try to put it in the 

correct bin. 
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